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             STATE OF NEW YORK 

        
________________________________________________________________________ 
  
                                          3842 
  
                               2007-2008 Regular Sessions 
  

                IN ASSEMBLY 

  
                                    January 29, 2007 
                                       ___________ 
  
        Introduced  by M. of A. DINOWITZ, JOHN -- Multi-Sponsored by -- M. of 
A. 
          EDDINGTON -- read once and referred to the Committee on Health 
  
        AN ACT to amend the public health law, in relation to preventing  
deaths 
          caused by drug overdose 
  
          The  People of the State of New York, represented in Senate and 
Assem- 
        bly, do enact as follows: 
  
     1    Section 1. This act shall be known and may be cited as the "drug 
over- 
     2  dose prevention act". 
     3    § 2. Article 2 of the public health law is amended  by  adding  a  
new 
     4  title 6 to read as follows: 
     5                                  TITLE VI 
     6                          DRUG OVERDOSE PREVENTION 
     7  Section 264. Definitions. 
     8          265. Reporting requirements. 
     9          266. Advice regarding drug overdose. 
    10    § 264. Definitions. When used in this title: 
    11    1. "Department" means the department of health. 
    12    2. "Commissioner" means the commissioner of health. 
    13    §  265.  Reporting  requirements.  1.  The commissioner shall 
publish, 
    14  based on information collected pursuant to  section  four  thousand  
one 
    15  hundred  forty-one  of this chapter, findings on statewide drug 
overdose 
    16  trends that reviews overdose death rates and other information to 
ascer- 
    17  tain changes in the cause and rates  of  fatal  drug  overdoses  for  
an 



    18  appropriate period of time. The report shall also provide information 
on 
    19  interventions that would be effective in reducing the rate of drug 
over- 
    20  dose. 
    21    2. The report shall include, at a minimum the following 
information: 
    22    (a) trends in drug overdose deaths; 
    23    (b)  trends  in  emergency  room utilization for the treatment of 
drug 
    24  overdose; 
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     1    (c) trends in utilization of pre-hospital and emergency  services  
and 
     2  the cost of emergency services utilization for drug overdose; 
     3    (d) suggested improvements in data collection; and 
     4    (e)  a  description  of education efforts and other interventions 
that 
     5  would be effective in reducing the rate of drug overdose. 
     6    3. The report may be part of existing state mortality  reports  
issued 
     7  by  the department, and shall be submitted annually to the governor, 
the 
     8  temporary president of the senate and the speaker of the assembly. 
     9    § 266. Advice regarding drug  overdose.  The  commissioner  shall,  
as 
    10  needed,  provide  advice to appropriate state, county and city 
officials 
    11  with regard to drug overdose, including: 
    12    1. the prevalence of drug overdose incidents; 
    13    2. trends in drug overdose incidents; and 
    14    3. strategies for addressing drug overdose in their jurisdiction. 
    15    § 3. Paragraph (d) of subdivision 4 of  section  4141  of  the  
public 
    16  health  law,  as added by chapter 413 of the laws of 2005, is amended 
to 
    17  read as follows: 
    18    (d) Where a death is caused by [an opioid] drug overdose, such  
infor- 
    19  mation  shall be indicated, including any [related] specific 
information 
    20  concerning the drug or drugs responsible for the death,  and  any  
other 
    21  information  related  to  the  overdose  death as the commissioner 
[may] 
    22  shall require. 
    23    § 4. This act shall take effect April 1, 2008; provided, however, 
that 
    24  the commissioner of health is authorized to promulgate any and all 
rules 



    25  and regulations and take any other measures necessary to implement  
this 
    26  act on its effective date on or before such date. 

 
 


